
M E M O 

TO: County Commissioners   

FROM: Tracy Peters, HR Director / Assistant County Administrator 

DATE: December 15, 2022 

SUBJECT:  Court Facilities Improvement Grant Application 

The State of North Dakota annually awards grants to Counties for 
improvements made to court facilities.  Eligible projects must be a necessary 
improvement or essential to remodel or maintain court facilities. 

Successful grant recipients will be awarded up to 75% of the cost of eligible 
projects, with Counties covering the remaining 25%.  Applications are due 
December 31, 2022. 

Court personnel here in Cass County have recommended, and the County 
Building Committee has reviewed, a proposed project to convert a 3rd floor 
courtroom into a dual-purpose video courtroom/jury deliberation room.  This 
project is needed because currently all 3rd floor jury deliberation rooms are 
accessible only thru public areas, creating the potential for jurors to come in 
contact with people involved in the case outside the courtroom.   

The estimated project cost is $72,179.  If approved, $54,134 of that amount 
would be covered by the grant.  $18,045 would be the responsibility of Cass 
County. 

The cost estimate breakdown is as follows: 

Walz Enterprises $13,126 
Fargo Linoleum Co. $  6,994 
Bergstrom Electric $  3,695 
BDT Mechanical, LLC $16,664 
County Estimate: painting: $  4,500 
County Estimate: furniture: 

  9 chairs @$200/each $  1,800 
  Oval table $22,900 

County estimate: 
  Architectural Design $  2,500 

_______________________________ 
Total: $72,179 

SUGGESTED MOTION: 
Authorize the Chair to review and sign the application for the Court 
Facilities Improvement Grant.   

County  
Administrator 

Robert W. Wilson 
701-241-5770 

wilsonro@casscountynd.gov 

PO Box 2806 
211 Ninth Street South 

Fargo, North Dakota 58108 
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